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Dear Parents, 
 

A jam-packed week to finish the term and 2022. Starting with the 

snow on Monday, we have had performances from classes across the 

school, trips to the Lyric Theatre, the Quiz Night, the Christmas 

Lunch and the Year 6s visiting The City Centre in Moorgate. A huge 

thank you to Paddington Academy for hosting our lower and upper 

school performances this year ð much more space for everyone to 

see and a great opportunity for the children to perform in a proper 

school theatre. We are very grateful to Paddington Academy and their 

team for continuing to help us when we need more space for these 

events! 

A huge thank you also to everyone who has helped organise all the 

parent events that have taken place this term culminating in the 

Winter Fair last week and the Quiz Night this week. We know that 

one of the impacts of the Covid period was the parent and school 

community so I am really pleased that we have been able to have 

parents back in school at all these events. I am also delighted to let 

you know that the Winter Fair raised a wonderful £1,696.80. We will 

look at how these funds are spent in the new year ð lots of priorities 

right now ð and will let you know what decisions are taken. 

Every term is busy but we have crammed lots into this term and are 

really pleased with how everything has gone. I want to say a big thank 

you to all the Atwood staff who work tirelessly for the children. I am 

proud to work with them all and know that they are ready for a well-

earned break! 

Have a wonderful holiday with friends and family and we will see you 

all again when the gates open on Wednesday 4th January 2023. 

Best Wishes 

 

 

 
 

James Evelyn 

Headteacher, Ark Atwood Primary Academy 
 

 

Sleep Workshop  

Earlier this week, Dr Jaspar Khawaja, Education Psychologist, ran a workshop 

focusing on the importance of sleep. We know that many of our children are 

tired at school and this might be because of their sleep patterns.  

If you were not able to attend, please take a look at the slides for more 

information about this important area: 

https://arkatwoodprimary.org/sites/default/files/Importance%20of%20Sleep.pdf  

 

https://arkatwoodprimary.org/sites/default/files/Importance%20of%20Sleep.pdf


 

House Points ð Final Count!  

 

The House Points over the whole term have been counted with the final result as follows: 

Aspiration & 

Achievement 

Scholarship Perseverance Integrity Respect & 

Responsibility 

Enthusiasm 

2,498 4,667 2,519 2,908 3,968 6,306 

 

Congratulations to Enthusiasm House who have won the trophy for the Autumn Term. 

Their reward is a non uniform day on Friday 6th January ð children should come to school 

on that day wearing something purple in line with their house colours.  

On 6th January we will also be electing new House Captains ð any Year 6 children who 

would like to stand for election should prepare their speeches over the holidays ready for 

the next house meeting on 6th January. 

 

Year 1 and 2 Theatre Trips  

This week, Year One and Two went on a very festive trip to the Lyric Theatre in Hammersmith to watch 

the production of ôFather Christmasõ by Raymond Briggs. The show is based on a book of the same name. 

The children (and staff!) were captivated by the presence of grumpy Father Christmas preparing for the 

busiest days of his year - December 25th.  We would like to give a special thank you to all our parent 

helpers for making our end of year trip a safe and special one.   

 
 

 

Italy Cl ass Kandinsky  Art  
Italy class has just finished an absolutely beautiful Art lesson to finish 

off the term. They were completing their 'Kandinsky with a twist' 

artwork, using different mediums - collage, colouring pencils and 

paint. They showed fantastic focus and aspiration, trying really hard 

to work carefully with the paint. Some even challenged themselves 

with the next step of mixing red and blue to make purple! Can you 

believe this artwork was completed by Year 1s?! 

 

 



 

Year 6 at City Centre  

On Monday, Year 6 braved the icy conditions to venture to The City Centre in Moorgate. Here, they used 

a scale model of the City of London to inspire their own Cityscape sketches. Keep your eyes peeled for the 

final pieces which will be ready for display after the break. 

 

 

Westbourne Park Food Ba nk 

Thank you to all the families who gave to our food bank collection which we 

took there today. They were extremely grateful and asked us to pass on their 

thanks. 

 

Year 5 Trips  

Year 5 have had a busy last few weeks packed with extra-curricular activities. 

On their trip to the Museum of London Docklands, they explored how life in London changed during the 

industrial revolution. Inspired by engineering innovations at the time, they had a go at bridge building and 

using simple machines like wheels and pullies to lift loads.  

 

At the Science Museum, the children (and adults alike) enjoyed the Fantastic Forces show ð a fun way to 

revisit learning from last termõs Science unit on Forces. They also explored the Space gallery as part of this 

termõs ôSpaceõ topic, learning about our solar system and space travel.  

  



E-Safety 

We share E-Safety information with parents in the Atwood newsletter. This is to help you in ensuring that 

your child can use technology safely. Please read the following information. 

 


